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HEZ Executive Board 24.01.2022

	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 24th January 2022
At Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	Paul Walker
	PW
	Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	Mark Pearce

Sharon Smith
Kerry Diamond

	MP

SS
KD

	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited


	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Place, Hfdshire Council

	APOLOGIES:
	David Hitchiner
	 DH
	Leader Herefordshire Council

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Tracey Goodwin
	TG
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab Member for Economy & Communications H.C.

	
	Scott Kean
	SK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Charles Ingleby
	CI
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above.
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
AMC asked were there any matters arising from the minutes and asked RA to update the Board on the issue of potential business rate relief.  RA advised the Board this would be brought back in due course  as the Council focus for support was  the potential  Recovery and Investment Fund.  The notes of the previous meeting were approved as a true record.
	

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
AMC updated the Board on the Lord Lieutenant of Herefordshire’s visit. He was very impressed with the Enterprise Zone and also wanted to encourage local Businesses and Charities to apply for the Queen’s Award for Enterprise.  Whilst it was acknowledged by the Board the application can be cumbersome, SS advised the Chamber can provide support and to pass any appropriate interest to her. 
  AMC and MP have continued to have regular meetings and updates.  

	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(i) Sales Enquiries
MP presented latest sales enquiries to the Board for consideration.  There was  a lengthy discussion around the merits of each submission which  included feeding in comments received from absent Board members .The Board noted  the significant increase in investor interest   for a decreasing remaining pot of land  . Accordingly, given the increasing level of choice that the Board would be facing it  was felt that the  current  criteria for scoring investor interest  were too  broad and simple and should be  reviewed and recalibrated  .MP agreed to review this and re-present all outstanding  Sales Enquiries once this had been completed.

(ii) Chair Recruitment
MP thanked the Board for their support in advising appropriate contacts regarding the role.  MP updated the Board there had been 2 applications lodged to date  and a number of conversations with other interested parties.  The deadline has been extended to 7/2/2022 and MP will further update the Board at each stage of the process.
(iii) Recovery and Investment Fund
Isobel Brown updated the Board on her role and advised the Board that she had delivered an interim paper to the Council regarding the fund and this paper is currently being considered.  IB also drew the Board’s attention to the  existing funds that are currently available from various organisations  and which may be worth highlighting to businesses that are seeking funding.  IB gave the example of a local Company looking for funding who have now made an application via the Marches LEP for assistance.  There was general conversation around Herefordshire business access to funds and that part of the package for  any new funds should be around raising awareness.  MP also reminded the Board that HEZ investors were dealing with multi million £ projects in the main  so would potentially be  seeking  access to significant support. 
	MP


	6.  
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP summarised the paper he had previously circulated to the Board.
· Midlands Cyber – MP and PW instigated a discussion with the Board about how we can raise the awareness of the Midlands Cyber network and how this can support development within the HEZ and the county.  As a result of the discussion it was agreed to invite Gary Woodman to the next meeting to provide further information.

	

	7. 
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
KD raised the issue of inclusion and diversity within the Chair Recruitment.  MP then updated the Board how this had been taken into consideration.

	

	8. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None.

	

	9. 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Monday 21st March 3pm – 5pm

	


	Signed:
	

	Date:
	21st March 2022
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